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OCT Mon 19th Book Fair continues 

 Mon 19th Book Week commences; 

Book Week parade and 

morning tea 

 Fri 23rd Grand Final public 

holiday 

Birthdays 

Upcoming Dates 

We wish the following students a very Happy 

Birthday: 

Stella Schnaars: Friday 16th 

October 

Tom Warner: Saturday 17th 

October 

Also belated happy birthday to Miss Attiwill for 

Wednesday 14th October 

Term 4  Week 2   Issue 30  16th October 2020 

Peace Poster 

Each year the Lions Club organise a Peace 

Poster competition where students in the 

older grades complete a poster showing a 

message or image of peace.  

Congratulations to Maci for winning this 

competition, and also to Giana and Nate 

for receiving honourable mentions.  These 

posters are on display in the gallery in the 

main street.   

Giana’s 

poster 

received 

an 

honourable 

mention. 

Nate’s 

poster 

received 

an 

honourable 

mention. 

Maci’s poster won. 

Book week parade 

Don’t forget to dress up for  the Book week 

parade on Monday. 



From the Principal 

 

Last week, as I was welcoming students in the 

morning, I asked a student, “How are you this 

morning?”  

“Great!” she replied.   

“Why are you great?” I asked. 

“Because I’m at school,” came her reply. 

It was a great (no pun intended) thing to hear 

first thing in the morning, and what a positive 

attitude to bring to a new day. 

“The steadfast love of the Lord never ceases; 

his mercies never come to an end; they are 

new every morning; great is your faithfulness.”  

Lamentations 3:22-23 

ALWS 

This week all classes participated in a session 

led by Vicki Gollasch from Australian Lutheran 

World Service.  Through the wonders of Zoom, 

Vicki was able to lead the sessions Living in 

Communities (F/1/2), Welcoming the Stranger 

(3/4) and Is it Fair (5/6).  Vicki also provided a 

chapel link for our students.  ALWS supports 

communities across the globe who are less 

fortunate than us, showing the love of Christ 

through practical action.  We have the 

opportunity to support ALWS through the Gifts 

of Grace initiative.  Information about Gifts of 

Grace can be found in this newsletter. 

Public Holidays 

Please remember the public holidays in the 

coming weeks:  AFL Grand Final Friday 

(October 23) and Melbourne Cup (November 

3). 

Every blessing for your week, 

Damon Prenzler 

Gifts of Grace 

Australian Lutheran World Service (ALWS) 

provides the opportunity for people to 

purchase gifts for communities overseas.  The 

Gifts of Grace catalogue outlines what the 

gifts are and their cost, and families are 

encouraged to consider a contribution to 

ALWS.  Nhill Lutheran students will be 

contributing towards the Gifts of Grace, with 

the SRC determining what gifts to purchase.  

More information can be found at 

www.alws.org.au.   

Maintenance 

Thank you to Ben Crouch for revitalising the 

lines on the courts and the car spaces at the 

front of the school. They’re looking much 

better. Also to Darryn Rethus for getting the 

water pump going again. The students love it. 



Please note that there will be no worship 

services until further notice. 

Online services can be viewed at: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/

UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg  

Church Office: 5391 1223 

 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Miss Shelton and her family 

 Mrs Woodward and her family 

Repent 

‘Here I am! I stand at the door and knock. If 

anyone hears my voice and opens the door, I will 

come in and eat with that person, and they with 

me’ (Revelation 3:20). 

 

Read Revelation 3:14–22 

Have you been to a function where there was 

someone with whom you had an unresolved 

issue? And because of this issue, you didn’t wish to 

interact with them, so you didn’t? I have. And the 

more you do this, the easier it is to keep that 

relationship lukewarm, safe from being too hot or 

too cold. 

Each of us, in some way or another, come to the 

king’s banquet but avoid facing our host. There 

are barriers to our wholehearted participation in 

the kingdom of God. I don’t mean that we are 

unenthusiastic, but that we each keep some sinful 

attitudes and unresolved issues or wounds buried 

so deep that we are blissfully unaware that we are 

working against our best intentions. 

We might be wearing the wedding outfit, but our 

insides are in constant need of a clean-up. While 

we say that Jesus is the guest of honour, we put 

him outside the banquet. Meanwhile, Jesus stands 

there knocking, and he asks to be invited back 

into our hearts and lives. 

A fitting response to our banquet invitation is to 

repent – to turn towards our host and 

accept all the gifts our host offers. To be made 

uncomfortable in our complacency, to discard 

the superficial, false garments we wear and be 

clothed in Christ, and to have our eyes opened. 

Not because we need to for our salvation, but 

because that is the sort of kingdom it is, and 

because the banquet invitation package includes 

the power of the Holy Spirit living in us, enabling us 

to repent and be renewed. 

Dear Jesus, thank you for waiting for me to answer 

the door. Thank you even more for your presence 

at the table with me, and for teaching me how to 

be human. Amen. 

Chapel 

Chapel will be delivered on site in 

Term 4. Unfortunately we cannot 

welcome guests at this time. 

Chapel Offering 

Thank you to those people who have 

contributed towards our sister school. We 

are still a long way behind.  If you would 

like to make a contribution, please 

contact Mrs Koning at the front office. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-xjriiut-muhirtrlh-i/


Uniform & Hats 

With the weather getting warmer it means 

the transition period of 

winter to summer uniforms is 

now in place.  When 

students return to onsite 

learning in Term 4 the 

summer uniform is to be 

worn.  This includes hats 

which must be worn when outside. 

 

Looking forward to 2021 

Parenting Ideas—Webinars and Guides 

Our school has a Parenting Ideas membership 

which enables us to publish articles in our 

newsletter.  I hope you find these articles useful 

and informative.  In addition to the articles, 

Parenting Ideas also provides support for parents 

through webinars and eGuides.  Parents of Nhill 

Lutheran School are able to access free 

webinars provided by Parenting Ideas (usually 

the cost is $37).  Some of the webinars have 

already occurred and have been recorded, 

others are planned for later this year.  To gain 

free access to a webinar simply request a 

voucher from the school, which will have all the 

details you need to view the webinar.  

Upcoming webinars include: 

Teaching young people about healthy 

relationships – September 9 at 8pm, 

valid to December 9 

Parenting like a cat and dog – 

November 11 at 8pm, valid to 

December 31   

The eGuides are booklets that are also 

available free to parents.  They cover the 

topics of optimism, family meetings, friends, 

coping, understanding children’s behaviour, 

and bring out your child’s confidence.  

Copies of the eGuides can be sent 

electronically by the school, just ask via 

admin@nls.vic.edu.au or phone the school.   

School photos 

Our school photos will be taken Thursday 

22nd October.  Under the current guidelines 

we cannot have a professional 

photographer attend the school, however 

we will still be able to proceed with a 

member of staff taking the photos. 

Students are to wear correct summer 

uniform on the day. 

To assist the school with planning for 2021 

could families please inform the school if 

they will not be part of the school 

community next year. 

Arborist 

An arborist visited the 

school on Monday and 

helped to improve our 

safety by removing 

dangerous tree branches. 

mailto:admin@nls.vic.edu.au


 

Australian Lutheran World Service 

Thursday the 15th of October, Vicki from 

ALWS did a zoom with the 5/6 class. Vicki 

told us about how people in other countries 

live and the struggles of everyday life. 

We got to hear about some people’s 

stories, like some men in Nepal who 

couldn’t use their legs, but with the help 

from ALWS they were able to get 

something called a tricycle which enabled 

them to move around without using their 

legs. Another story was about a girl who 

had medical problems as a baby but her 

parents were so poor they couldn’t afford 

proper medical treatment and now she has 

trouble walking and lifting things. But with 

some help from ALWS she how owns a 

successful business. This just goes to show all 

the amazing things we can do to support 

people in poverty.  

One of the activities we did was write things 

that we thought were unfair to us on 

colourful strips of paper. At the end of the 

lesson we looked at what we wrote and 

compared them to the people living in 

poverty and most of us found out that what 

we thought was unfair was nothing 

compared to the people in other countries. 

It made us realise that Australia is truly a 

wonderful country and we are so lucky to 

be living here. I want to thank Vicki for 

taking the time to teach us these things 

and share some truly inspiring stories. 

By Nate Prenzler 



2021 Term dates 

  Nhill Lutheran School Vic Ed Dept 

Term 1 28 Jan – 1 April 
Staff PD days Jan 21, 22, 25, 27. 

28 Jan – 1 April 

Term 2 19 April – 18 June 
Staff PD week June 21-25 

19 April – 25 June 

Term 3 12 July – 17 September 12 July – 17 September 

Term 4 4 October – 10 December 4 October – 17 December 

 

Congratulations to the following students 

who were presented with Student of the 

Week awards in their classes last Friday: 

Year F/1: Robbie & Sophie M 

Year 1/2: Clayton 

Year 3/4: Aaron 

Year 5/6: Eric 

Students of the Week 







NHILL JUNIOR CRICKET TRAINING - THURSDAYS 5pm  

Training has started: Thursdays at 5pm at Davis 

Park Nhill.  All new and returning players welcome! 

We’d love to see some new faces at the nets and 

encourage any boys and girls who’d like to play in 

the under 14 or under 16.5 comps to come along 

for a look.  

For more info please contact Ash Dickinson on 

0417587002.   




